
 Head of School Blog.. 
 
Happy Friday everyone, 
 
I hope you have all been coping ok in the heat? It has been three weeks since our last 
newsletter and so much has happened. Our treat day with the children at Pendower 
beach was a huge hit. It was such an achievement for many who hadn’t walked that far 
before and everyone did really well, keeping in high spirits on a very warm walk. And my, 
weren’t we rewarded when we arrived at the beach? The cool water from the stream 
made for a very enthusiastic water fight along with some delicious ice pops to refresh us. 
The staff were rewarded too, with yips and happy squeals of children doing their best 
work, hard at play; a real highlight being the repeated phrase from many of the children, 
“this is the best day ever.” Aagh, a sigh of satisfaction from us all. As well as a much-
deserved treat at the beach we have had so many other highlights with the children con-
tinuing to put their best foot forwards in their learning. We were honoured with a visit 
from our new Reverend and Oversight Minister for the Roseland Parishes this week, Fa-
ther Douglas Wren. Our team of Spiritual Mentors showed him around the school and 
told him about their duties and responsibilities. Well done team, you did us proud. We 
are looking forward to working with Father Wren a little more in the future. I can’t not 
mention our fantastic Residential at Porthpean outdoor education centre. Sleep was not 
on the agenda for this trip but despite the lack of rest the children squeezed every ounce 
of fun and adventure out of the two days we spent there. From Mega Sup Pirating and 
sliding, seal spotting and sea swimming and kayaking to climbing walls, caving and ar-
chery. Our musles ached and our bones were tired but we all wanted to stay longer. The 
instructors at Porthpean credited the children for being one of the most fun groups to 
work with and their epic paddling and confidence meant we could venture further than 
other groups. Well done year 5 and 6! I hope you all enjoy some of the recounts by the 
children in this week’s newsletter. 
 
Best Wishes and have a wonderful weekend! 
 
Miss Goodall 
 

Building a brighter future together 



• 

•  

28/06/23 - Class photos with Tempest 

29/06/23 - Year 6 ‘move up’ day at the Roseland 

03/06/23 - NEW SPORTS DAY DATE, packed-lunch required 

04/07/23 - Y4 and Y5 sailing morning, transport confirmed 

04/07/23 - Y6 leavers trip to Flambards 

07/07/23 - ‘Open the Book’ in Church 

10/07/23 - Y6 Art transition day at the Roseland 

11/07/23 - Whole school full dress rehearsal of show, morning 

11/07/23 - Y4 and Y5 sailing, afternoon, transport dependant 

12/07/23 - End Of Year Show 17:30, on the green like last year 

14/07/23 - MAF activity day 

20/07/23 - End of year lunch, pizza or burger, book on Parent Pay 

21/07/23 - Leavers service 

21/07/23 - Last day of School! 

 

                 

Building a brighter future together 



The children in Carne showed a great interest in volcanoes. We read about them in books and watched 

footage of a volcano erupting and then decided to make our own. 

First we moulded our volcano around a bottle using sat dough. It took more than 2 weeks to dry! 

When it dried, we thought about which colours to mix to get dark grey and then we painted our volcano. 

Finally, we were ready for the great eruption! 

We mixed red water with washing up liquid, then added bicarbonate of soda and vinegar and as they 

Mixed together, a chemical reaction occurred and Wow! The volcano erupted! 

The children were so excited that they made it happen again and again. 
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Since coming back from half term years 1, 2 and 3 have been focusing on a 

new book - Eliot the Midnight Superhero. We have been designing our very 

own superheroes and writing character descriptions about them. In ks2 in 

topic we have continued to learn about the ancient Egyptians by finding out 

about the role of a pharaoh and started our new science unit about food and 

the digestive system, beginning with food chains and food webs. Years 2, 3 

and 4 have been learning about statistics in Maths. They conducted their 

own surveys, on a topic of their choice, and presented the data they found in 

pictograms, block diagrams, bar charts and line graphs. Here you can see us 

conducting our surveys with members of stay and play... 



Our whole school treat to the beach  was so much fun! “the best day ever” even... 
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A huge thank you to everyone for joining in on the Rainbow run, it was so much 

fun, everyone looked amazing all covered in rainbow powder paint. It was also a 

fantastic success as we raised a whopping £359.50, this is incredible for such a 

small school, so thank you all. 
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For more photos and pictures of our amazing residential keep an eye on the Face-

book page... 
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
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